
Was citizen of Aurora and graduated from East Aurora High School in 1988. Enlisted in 

the Navy and served from 1988-1992, served during Desert Storm, and was honorably 

discharged in 1992. I was employed at the DuPage County Sheriff's officer from 2000-

2002. I then worked for the Aurora Police Department from 2002-2022. I retired in 2022 

and became employed by the City of Aurora again as their new Business Compliance 

Officer in September of 2022. I have served the Aurora community by coaching boys’ 

baseball, football, wrestling, and girls’ softball for approx. 10 years from the 1990s 

through early 2000. I was also on the executive board for both the East Aurora Sports 

Boosters and the Tomcat Wrestling Club. I'm currently on the Third Ward Social Club 

board which has donated money to Aurora boy’s baseball and Girls softball since 

1940's. I'm also currently a member of Aurora Am vets post 103 and Yorkville American 

Legion. Lastly, I'm a proud veteran who is interested in helping any other veterans or 

active service members. 


